Collection and Use of Personal Information

The Local Government District of Pinawa makes every effort to protect your personal privacy. We strictly adhere to the rules and guidelines of *FIPPA* when collecting, using and disclosing your personal information.

You should be aware that given the public nature of Council and committee meetings, an individual who submits an email or written correspondence to a Member of Council or the administration should expect that the correspondence, including his/her personal information (name and address), might be disclosed and placed in the minutes of a meeting for the public record.

This also means that if a copy of the correspondence regarding a public hearing is requested by a third party (for instance, the media), the correspondence, including personal information therein, will be disclosed.

Be aware that by sending emails, written correspondence or filling out a registration form to address a Committee at a public hearing, you are giving consent for your personal information to be placed on the public record.

If you do NOT wish to have information made public, you should consult with a Committee Clerk prior to the meeting on how best to word the material in a non-sensitive manner while keeping the intent.

Last update: Oct. 15, 2013